Valley Trail Riders

July 15, 2023 Meeting
Rock Cut Ride

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 by President Lorrie Conry.  Officers present were President - Lorrie Conry, Vice-President - Terry Busby and Secretary - Caron Paschke.  There were a total of 21 members present.

Secretary's Report - None
Treasurer's Report - Carolyn Moehring sent a report of $1915.13 in checking (including $135.00 in hand sanitizer fund), savings of $1149.64 with interest of $.43 and $200.00 cash on hand.  Donna Howland made a motion to accept the report which was seconded by Sue Krug.  The motion passed.

Committee Reports:
Rock Cut State Park - None.  Call 815-885-3311 to report any problems on the trails.  Kurt Longenecker will check to see if the 3 poles left are needed or if they can be used at Seward.
Franklin Creek - None
Seward - Deb Hamilton has access to poles but they will need to be cut and transported.
Ride Committee - No additions to schedule at this time.
Website - None.  Terry Busby is still working on the site to log miles and riding information.  Reviews of parks and camp sites are needed for the blog.
Facebook - Looking for pictures and information to post.
Apparel - Rose Shedd advises tank tops are available but will need at least 6 orders to place the order.
Christmas Party - Looking for donations.

Old Business

The Shedd Ride on 8-5 needs reservations to be made by 7-30.  Campers may arrive beginning at 8:00 Saturday morning.  There will be 1 night of camping.  The ride will be at 1:30 which will include a Poker Run.  Dinner of pulled pork and brats will be at 6:00 followed by Chip Mesner playing guitar.  Participants must sign a waiver.  The entrance to the camping area is east of Meridien.  There will be flags posted at the entrance.  Lorrie Conry made a motion for $100 to be provided for the event.  The motion was seconded by Mark Shedd.  Terry Busby made a motion to amend the amount to $150.  The motion passed.

The counter tops have been stolen from the shelter at Rock Cut.  Jeff Edwards and Terry Busby will get prices to replace those and the missing lattice.

Rose Shedd made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Terry Busby seconded and the motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:31.
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